MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Mold Town Council Cemetery Committee held at the Town Hall, Earl Road, Mold on Monday 8th July 2019.
PRESENT:  Councillors: Chris Bithell (Chair), Tim Maunders, Andrea Mearns, Anthony Parry, Gareth Williams with the Clerk and Finance Officer and the Cemetery Superintendent.

1.
APOLOGIES
Councillors: Sarah Taylor and Geoff Matthias
2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest expressed.
3.
MINUTES
Resolved:  It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 5th March 2019 be received and approved as a correct record.
4. 
INFORMATION ARISING
Agenda item 17: Following discussions relating to the possibility of scattering ashes, it was agreed that this should be included as a future item on the agenda for further consideration.
Agenda item 19:  The Clerk advised members that she had spoken with the Streetscene Coordinator who was happy for the Town Council to re-seed the play area on Gas Lane following the installation of the new fencing by the Town Council.  The Streetscene Coordinator was also happy for the re-seeding to include wild flower.  

5.
REPORT OF THE CEMETERY SUPERINTENDENT
The Cemetery Superintendent advised committee that since the last meeting in November there had been 21 burials including 3 new burials, 7 graves being reopened and 8 cremations in existing plots and 3 new cremations.
The Cemetery Superintendant advised that this year alone £4160 had been received in cremations.  He added that grounds maintenance had been affected by the excessive rain but they were now almost on top of the work.  The Clerk and Superintendent advised members that the Town Council had entered the Cemetery in the Best Kept Communities completion and the judges had visited earlier in the week.  


Resolved:  It was resolved to note the report of the Cemetery Superintendent.
6.
CEMETERY  FOOTPATH
Members considered the previously circulated quotes obtained for the feasibility of the new footpath at the cemetery following approval of the budget by full council in January.  Members noted that the Clerk had approached three consultants of which only two were in a position to quote for the work.  Councillor Mearns asked about the location of one of the consultants in Bedford, and the Clerk advised that the Town Council were limited with qualified consultants in this field.

Resolved:  It was resolved that Harrison Design Consultants be offered the contract for completing the feasibility for the development of a new footpath at the Cemetery.
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